February 9, 1925.

iy Arthur Currie,G.C.!L.G., K.C.B.,
Prineipal,

MeGill University,

Montreal, Canada,

Dear Sir Arthur,

vou will recollect my having called
your attention last September to an article by a
Mr. Bradshaw, in the R.I1.B.A. Journal of August
16th, the tone of whieh was singularly out of
harmony with the usual amenity of that periodical,
and in which certain schools of architecture, ours
among them, were assailed, and certain rather
odious comparisons instituted. This matter may
now be regarded closed, the last issue of the
R.I.B.A. Journal containing a general disclaimer
of editorial responsibility for signed articles.

I have, during the last few months,
been the recipnient of letters from all concerned -
the Secretary R.I.B.A., the Editor of the Journal,
the author of the article and the Chairman of the
®ducation Board. These are of a Very pe rsonal and
friendly character. 1t appears that what happened
was, that after the R.I.B.A. International Confer-
ence on Rducation was over, every one was tired
and went on holiday, and Mr. Bradshaw's article
was hurriedly prepared, and was seel by none but
himself till printed.

Mr. Curtis Green, the Chairman of
the Board of Architectural Education, in a letter
of 22nd December, 1924, says: "If you desire to
"do so, I shall be very glad for you to state that

Tyou have received an assurance from the Chairman
"of the Board of Archifectural RBducation that the




